名校周考阶梯训练

英语 人教版 选择性必修第一册

1. PEOPLE OF ACHIEVEMENT(-)

(时间:40分钟 满分:60分)

完形填空(土	15	小肠	. 無小	题:	2分.	满分	30	分))
T. 112 MAR T \		10	1.16%	• 74 1	· 1000 1	<i>□ '71</i> •	1041.21	OU	71 /	4

3-3-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1	- HT 11 11			14 1 3 1 11 11 H 11 31
阅读卜面短又,从	每 题 所 给 的 <i>A</i>	A.B.	、D 四个选项甲选出可以	【填入空白处的最佳选项。

Everyone back home told me that one of the nicest things about college is the people you meet. They all assured me that I would _____ friendships that could last a lifetime. I would always smile and agree. Frankly, before I _____ college, I really didn't care.

I lived in the <u>3</u> where six guys lived in two small connecting rooms. All my roommates seemed to be good guys, but I didn't really try to get to know them.

I have always been rather quiet and never been able to make friends <u>4</u>. I would always forget names after I met people. When we <u>5</u> again and they called out my name, I would reply with a(n) <u>6</u> wave and a weak hello. This was how things went for the first month or so. After a while, things started to <u>7</u>. A couple of my roommates would try and keep me talking. Soon, these two roommates and I started becoming fairly <u>8</u>. We began going to the cafeteria together, 9 together, and meeting in the library to study.

One night my roommates invited me to listen to a fellow roommate's practice with one of our college choirs. They drove me across campus where my roommate was to 10.

It so happened that this was my birthday, but I had kept quiet about it. So you can imagine my <u>11</u> when we entered the recital hall and the 120member choir began to sing "Happy Birthday" to me. <u>12</u> at the dorm, my friends held a small party for me, complete with a card and cake.

I was completely shocked, and I felt <u>13</u> to be able to call them friends. It was then that I realized that college means <u>14</u> the piece of paper you receive at the end—It's an in both life and people.

m som me ana pe	opic.		
1. A. form	B. follow	C. approach	D. introduce
2. A. leave out	B. leave behind	C. leave for	D. leave aside
3. A. dorm	B. hotel	C. inn	D. canteen
4. A. deliberately	B. easily	C. greedily	D. merely
5. A. attended	B. emerged	C. passed	D. proposed
6. A. splendid	B. unique	C. embarrassed	D. upset
7. A. turn	B. worsen	C. arise	D. change
8. A. intangible	B. aggressive	C. tiresome	D. close
9. A. exercising	B. dropping	C. rising	D. kicking

12. A. Away	B. Down	C. Back	D. Out					
13. A. aware	B. afraid	C. sure	D. proud					
14. A. more than	B. rather than	C. less than	D. other than					
15. A. culture	B. tradition	C. custom	D. education					
阅读(共8小题;每小题2.5分,满分20分)								
阅读下列短文,从每题	所给的 A、B、C、D 四个	选项中选出最佳选项。						
${f A}$								
NASA mathematician Katherine Johnson is among the first three historical persons to be								
NASA mathematician Katherine Johnson is among the first three historical persons to be								

C. settle

C. disappointment

D. serve

D. bonus

B. perform

B. dislike

10. A. preserve 11. A. surprise

the society. The Barbie Inspiring Women Katherine Johnson doll honors the achievements of a pioneer who has overcome the difficulties faced by the blacks and women, said Lisa McKnight,

honored in Barbie's "Inspiring Women" doll series. The new line, which is ready for sale, will come with educational information about the contributions each woman in the series made to

president and general manager for Barbie. "We know that you can't be what you can't see. Girls have always been able to play out

different roles and careers with Barbie and we are excited to shine a light on real-life role models to remind them that they can be anything," she said.

Johnson worked closely with Barbie designer Kelley Lindberg to be sure that the doll looks truly like her. The Barbie Inspiring Women Katherine Johnson includes her glasses, earrings and necklace.

In addition to the Katherine Johnson doll, the Barbie Inspiring Women line is also introducing dolls modeled after Amelia Earhart, the first woman to fly across the Atlantic Ocean, and artist Frida Kahlo, whose works were inspired by the people and culture of Mexico.

Johnson's Barbie doll is the latest honor for the mathematician. In 2015, she was presented with the nation's highest civilian award, the Presidential Medal of Freedom. A year later, NASA named its Langley Research Center(LRC) after her, where she began her work in 1953 when she joined a pool of African-American women whose role was to be the computers for NASA.

Her trajectory calculations(轨道计算) were very important to the success of the Apollo

mo	on	landings	and 1	the	Unit	ed	States'	journey	ys in	to space
									1.	

16.	According	to Lis	sa McKnight,	the new	Barbie	series	
-----	-----------	--------	--------------	---------	--------	--------	--

- A. looks like the honored persons in every detail
- B. is the first honor received by those women
- C. will encourage girls to search for their dreams
- D. helps to show the difficulties faced by women
- 17. Who is an artist chosen by the "Inspiring Women" series?
 - - A. Frida Kahlo. B. Amelia Earhart.
 - C. Kelley Lindberg. D. Katherine Johnson.

	18. When was the L	RC changed to its present	name?					
	A. In 2015.	B. In 2016.	C. In 2017.	D. In 2018.				
	19. What is Katheri	ne Johnson's greatest conti	ribution to the US sp	pace exploration?				
	A. The invention	n of computers.	B. Her importan	B. Her important calculations.				
	C. The building	of the research center.	D. Her leadershi	D. Her leadership for the women.				
В								
	Helen Thayer,	one of the greatest explor	ers of the 20th cent	ury, loves challenges.	Sl			

Helen Thayer, one of the greatest explorers of the 20th century, loves challenges. She says, "I like to see what's on the other side of the hill." She has gone almost everywhere to do that.

In 1988, at the age of 50, she became the first woman to travel alone to the North Pole. She pulled her own sled piled with 160 pounds of supplies, and during her trip no one brought her fresh supplies. Accompanied only by her dog Charlie, she survived cold weather and meetings with polar bears. In fact, Charlie saved her life when one of them attacked her. Near the end of her trip, a forceful wind blew away the majority of her supplies. The last week of the trip, she survived on a handful of nuts and a little water each day.

Helen goes to challenging places not only for adventure, but also for education. Before her Arctic journey, she started a website called Adventure Classroom. On the site, she shares her adventures in order to motivate(激发) students. She explains, "Although kids often see the world in a negative way, without hope for their future, we work to inspire them to set goals, plan for success and never give up..."

Helen grew up in New Zealand. Her parents were athletes and mountain climbers. Following her parents' example, she climbed her first mountain at 9. Later, she climbed the highest mountains in North and South America, the former USSR and New Zealand.

In 1996, she took on another challenge-the Sahara Desert. She and her husband, Bill, walked 2,400 miles across it! In 2001, she and Bill traveled on foot from west to east through the Gobi Desert in Mongolia. They hope to travel in mainland China into Sichuan and Tibet to study pandas this year.

Helen plans to continue taking trips. She'll use her explorations, writing, photography and environmental work to create programs for her Adventure Classroom website. She wants to inspire her students never to stop facing challenges!

- 20. What can we learn from paragraph 2?
 - A. Helen Thayer is the first person to reach the North Pole.
 - B. Helen Thayer ate nothing during the last week of her trip.
 - C. Charlie prevented Helen being attacked by polar bears.
 - D. Helen Thayer traveled to the North Pole together with her husband.
- 21. Why does Helen travel to different places worldwide?
 - A. For education. B. For fun. C. For money. D. For fame.
- 22. Which of the following places has Helen not visited yet?
 - A. The North Pole.

 B. The Sahara Desert.
 - C. The Gobi Desert. D. Sichuan and Tibet.

- 23. Which is the best title for the text?
 - A. The Woman Who Loves Adventure
- B. A Famous Woman
- C. A Woman Mountain Climber
- D. The Owner of Adventure Classroom

选择题答题栏

题号	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
答案												
题号	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	20	21	22	23	
答案												

写作(满分10分)

假定你是李华,你所在的英语俱乐部请你通过电子邮件向留学生推荐一本你最喜欢的名人传记(biography)。主要内容包括:

- 1. 传记简介(如书名、作者及内容等);
- 2. 推荐的理由。

注意:1. 写作词数应为80左右;

2. 请按如下格式在相应位置作答。

Dear friends,		

Yours, Li Hua

名校周考阶梯训练

英语 人教版 选择性必修第一册

2. PEOPLE OF ACHIEVEMENT(=)

(时间:40分钟 满分:60分)

阅读(共两节,满分20分)

第一节 (共3小题;每小题2.5分,满分7.5分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

On Thursday, the following women will be introduced into the National Women's Hall of Fame,

Aretha Franklin

Franklin had dozens of hits over a half-century and her signature song, *Respect*, has stood as a cultural symbol. She won 18 Grammy awards and, in 1987, became the first woman introduced into the Rock and Roll Hall of Fame. Franklin died of cancer at her home in Detroit in 2018. She was 76.

Toni Morrison

Morrison helped raise American multiculturalism to the world stage. She was nearly 40 when her first novel, *The Bluest Eye*, was published. After just six novels, Morrison in 1993 became the first Black woman to receive the Nobel literature prize. She was 88 years old when she died in 2019.

Barbara Hillary

Hillary loved traveling. She was 75 years old when she became the first Black woman to set foot on the North Pole(比极), and stood on the South Pole five years later. She died at 88 in 2019.

Johns Powell

Johns Powell was 16 years old in 1951, when she led a student strike for equal education at Moton High School in Farmville, Virginia. The students' strike led to the high court's 1954 decision that ruled "separate but equal" public schools illegal. Johns Powell died at 56 in 1991.

Mary Terrell

Born during the Civil War, Terrell was the first Black woman in the United States named to the school board of a major city, the District of Columbia. She was a founding member and the first president of the National Association of Colored Women and was a member of the National Association for the Advancement of Colored People and the Colored Women's League

of Washington. Terrell was a devoted civil ri	ghts activist until her death in 1954 at the						
age of 90.							
1. Who wrote The Bluest Eye?							
A. Aretha Franklin.	B. Johns Powell.						
C. Toni Morrison.	D. Mary Terrell.						
2. What was Barbara Hillary?							
A. An adventurer.	B. A civil rights activist.						
C. A rock music singer.	D. A student movement leader.						
3. When did separated public schools become illegal in the US?							

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

B. In 1954.

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

C. In 1956.

D. In 1991.

We all have days, or even weeks, on the job when our productivity declines. But if your output has been steadily decreasing, it could be because you're wasting time rather than focusing on key tasks at hand. 4

Turn off your cellphone

A. In 1951.

If you're eager to stop wasting time at the office, silence your cellphone. 5 Turn on your phone only during breaks.

Organize your calendar

It's easy to waste time when you don't have a preset schedule outlining your days at work. But if you're guilty of not maximizing your time at the office, it'll help to create a daily calendar with blocks of time for various tasks.

Organize your space

6 If your desk is in a mess, carve out some time to get it organized. Throw away papers you don't need, file essential documents in some sort of order, and make your supplies more accessible.

Build in breaks

Sometimes we waste time at work by talking to colleagues, checking text messages, or surfing the Internet because our minds need a break from the constant work. If that sounds like you, then you'd better schedule some breaks during the day.

7

The more time you waste at work, the more your manager and peers are likely to take notice—and that's a good way to hurt your reputation and put your job at risk. 8 Doing so might save you from a busy night.

- A. Ask your manager for permission to use his office.
- B. Here are a few steps you can take to stop wasting time at work.
- C. Instead, clean up your act and keep searching for ways to be more efficient.
- D. Give family members and close friends a way to reach you in an emergency.
- E. Conversations in the office are far more interesting than the work you are doing.
- F. A messy workplace can make you inefficient even when you're trying to do better.
- G. This way, you'll get that need out of your system so you can then go back to concentrating.

选择题答题栏

题号	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
答案								

语法填空(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Jane Goodall, _9_ had intended to work with animals in their own environment since her childhood, went to Africa. During her stay there, she committed _10_ (she) to studying the _11_ (behave) of chimps. It was tough but she considered it as _12_ vital job. Through her study, we learned much more about chimps. She _13_ (argue) that the life of these animals should _14_ (respect) and they should be left in the wild and not used _15_ entertainment. Besides, she was very _16_ (kindness) to these animals. Now, she has done everything that she wanted _17_ (do), which inspired those who dream to cheer the achievements of _18_ (woman).

9	10	11	12 .	13
14.	15.	16.	17.	18.

写作(满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Long ago, in a remote village, there was a place known as the House of 1,000 Mirrors, which a great number of people visit every day. Nobody knew why the house had been built with so many mirrors.

A small, happy little dog heard of this place and decided to pay a visit himself. He ran all of his way with a happy heart. So long was the way that he spent many days on his way. When he arrived, although tired, he jumped happily up the stairs to the doorway of the house. There was a hole in the door. He looked through the hole with his ears lifting high and his tail shaking as fast as it could. To his great surprise, he found himself looking at 1,000

other happy little dogs with their tails shaking just as fast as his. He laughed a lot, and was
answered with 1,000 great smiles just as warm and kind as his. As he left the house, he said
to himself, "This is a wonderful place. I will come back and visit it often. And I will tell all
my friends to come here to enjoy the wonderful sight."
In this same village, another little dog, which was sad and in blue all the day, also
decided to visit the house. After running on the way for so long a time, he felt tired as well as
depressed. He slowly climbed the stairs and hung his head low as he looked into the hole in
the door. To his great surprise, he saw the 1,000 unfriendly dogs looking at him, so he

barked at them right away. 注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 左右。

2 请按加下格式在相应位置作签

Ζ.	項按如	个 恰以4	生相四′	以直作	合。

Th	en he was terrified to see 1,000 little dogs barking back at him.
Ins	stead, the happy little dog came back together with lots of good friends.